
Year % 

1 84% 

2 92% 

3 97% 

4 96% 

5 95% 

6 99% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Year % 

Nursery 79% 

Reception 86% 

Year % 

1 96% 

2 96% 

3 97% 

4 96% 

5 96% 

6 96% 

Year % 

Nursery 85% 

Reception 91% 

Attendance 

What’s your attendance 
grade? 
A = 100% Excellent            
B = 98%   Very good           
C = 95%   Good                   
D = 92%   Satisfactory        
E = 90%   Below Average  
F = 85%   Poor                             
E = 80%   Unacceptable     
  

Whole school attendance 
(18-03-2019 to 22-03-2019) 

Whole school attendance 
4

th
 Sept to 22

th
 March 

Congratulations to Year 6 with 
99% Attendance 

Attendance from Monday 18
th
 to 

Friday 22
nd

 for Key Stage 1 and 2 is  
94% 

School Attendance from 4
th
 Sept to 

22
nd

 Match for Key Stage 1 and 2 is 
96%  

Please ensure your child attends 
school unless they are too unwell to 

do so.   

All children should be in school by 
8.55am at the latest. 

 

 
Alive in Jesus 

THE MESSENGER 
  

CATHOLIC LIFE 
 

      

 

 

 

 

A word from Pope Francis ‘Lent helps us fight against any faults. We all  

Can improve and change for the better’.  

 

Thanks go to our Liturgy group who led mass on Ash Wednesday 

marking the beginning of Lent. This is a sombre time in the 

churches year where we are encouraged to pray more, give to 

others, and go without or do extra. The children will be raising 

money for local charities, thinking about those in our local 

community and outreach to the wider world. 

 
 

Learning is the lifelong process of transforming information and experience into 
knowledge, skills, behaviour and attitudes. 

 

On-line 3 Minute Daily Retreat  

The Jesuit Fathers provide an excellent resource for prayer and meditation. If you go on-line to 

www.loyolapress.com  you will see that it provides a three minute daily retreat. This is an excellent way 

of doing something extra by way of prayer for the season of Lent. Just follow the instructions when 

accessing the reflection. The meditations provided are accompanied by scripture references and gentle 

background music. 

Parents’ Evening Consultations 

Appointment bookings for parents’ evening have now been sent out. Parents’ evening will take place on 

Wednesday 27th March from 1.30pm – 6pm. Parents who do not live together in the same household as 

their child, will need to communicate together to choose an appointment time so that both parents can 

attend. A parent questionnaire will be issued whilst you want for your appointment. We really 

appreciate you taking the time to complete these whilst you wait. Feedback from these helps us to 

further improve our school.   Some parents have additional appointments to meet with Mrs Williams 

regarding your child’s attendance – please check if you have received a letter regarding this. 

 

 

 

Important Reminder 
 

 It is with great disappointment that I have to write to you, to say how concerned I am that 

some of you, a very small minority to be exact,  feel that they have the authority to abuse our 

staff either on the playground, on the telephone and even more recently, on social media. 

You may, or may not know, that this action could be seen as defamation of character in the 

eyes of the law. This behaviour goes against all our Catholic Values here at St Paul’s. 

However, in light of the majority of you who do follow our Gospel Values and our Mission 

Statement, I want to say a big ‘thank you’ to those of you who, when you do have a concern, 

follow the correct procedures by coming in to speak with us, knowing that we endeavour to 

sort things out. I hope this message is clear and that it doesn’t have to be repeated in the 

future. 

Hope you all have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs N Damms 

http://www.loyolapress.com/


 

  

 

 
 

 
         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online safety continues to be a concern for schools and families up and down the country. 
 
With the ever increasing ways children and young people have to interact online, it can be 
hard to keep up with everything. 
 
However, there are lots of great websites for parents to use to give you information about 
how certain apps work, what you need to know as a parent and any tips to help you 
manage your child’s safe usage. 
 
The National Online Safety website (www.nationalonlinesafety.com) has some great easy 
to navigate posters for parents with top tips and everything you need to know. 
 
We have included an example poster for WhatsApp for you to see the layout. 
 
As a minimum, ensure all devices in your home which your children have access to are 
safely setup with parental controls.  The poster ‘Setting up a device safely for kids’ is a 
great place to start! 
 
If you have any concerns, please come and speak to a member of staff. 

 

     



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council Latest News…. 

We received suggestions in our School Council Post Box that lots of children would like to see some changes to our classroom 

behaviour policy (we currently use a happy and sad side system). After speaking with Mrs Damms, classes have had the opportunity to 

discuss their ideas further. 

                                                 

On Wednesday 13
th

 March we had an extended School Council Meeting and debated all the different ideas. We voted on lots of 

different suggestions. 

We think we have now designed a more colourful and motivating system that will allow us to receive daily rewards and will inform you, 

our parents, more regularly of our successes or times when you may need to talk to us about our behaviour.  

We will be presenting our ideas to the Senior Management Team and hopefully to the School Governors shortly. We are hoping that 

the new system chosen by the children of St Paul’s school will be up and running in the Summer Term. 

School Council 

 

   

 

VIRTUES  
The following children were chosen for demonstrating the virtues of Learned and Wise  

Y1 Jake Y2 All of Year 2 Y3 Jayikel 

Y4 Keeley Y5 Eniola Y6 Kwaku 

 
 
SPECIAL MENTION 

These children were chosen by their class teachers: 

Y1 Charlotte & David- James Y2 Zoe & Phoebe Y3 Levi & Harry 

Y4 Charlie & Asem Y5 Riley- Jay & Shyla Y6 Emily & Tyler 

 

 
Dates to keep 

 

 

 27th  March- Parent Consultations  

 28th March-  Year 1 Mass 9am school hall 

 31st March-  Confirmation 11am St Pauls Church 

 4th April- Talent Show KS2 School Hall 1.30pm to 3.00pm 

 9th April- Easter Bonnet Parade NUR- Year 2 School Hall 2.00pm- 3.00pm 

 11th April- Easter Disco- Reception/ Year1 and Year2 2.00pm- 3.00pm, Years 3/4/5/6 3.15pm- 4.15pm 

 12th April- End of Term Congratulation assembly School Hall 9.00am 

 15th to 26th April- Easter Holidays/ School closed- Normal Time 

 29th April- Teacher Training Day 

 30th April- School re-opens at 8:45am 

 

 

 

Used books 

 Many parents spend a great deal of money on buying books for their children to enjoy. Often children outgrow these 

books and parents are not sure what to do with them. The school is greatly appreciative to those parents who donate their 

children’s old home reading books when they no longer have use of them. If you wish to donate any home reading books 

please hand them into the office. This way the books will continue to be enjoyed by the pupils. 

 

 


